Ingram Little League

Board Meeting

Sunday, November 6, 2016, 2 pm

Call to order at 2 pm by James Craft. Board Meeting in attendance: James Craft, Sara Craft, Josh Craft, Scott Lewis, Ray Aitken, Catie Estland, Bonnie Chetwood,

Approval of previous minutes:

Motion to be approved by Ray; seconded by Josh, motion carried unanimously

Registration dates, practice, opening day, work day, closing day:

Catie suggested we should have a due date for registration because sometimes its hard for children tocome and start to play when the season has already started. Ray said we should put a late fee on the post cards . Josh thinks we should charge \$25. Catie motioned that we have 3 registration dates & late comers get charged a late fee. Ray seconded he motion. All were in favor and the motion carried.

Registration Dates:

Tuesday, January 4, 2017 4 pm to 6 pm Tuesday, January 10, 2017 4pm to 6 pm Saturday, January 14, 2017 10 am to 1 pm Opening Day:

Last year was March 19

Scott- start March 25, after spring break

Catie- start sometime during the week because most likely all kids would be able to attend. Ray motioned for March 25, Scott seconded the motion. All were in favor, and motion carried. Schedules will be made after teams are formed. Opening day is

March 25, 2017 at 10 am

Practice stat date Saturday, Feb. 4, 2017

Work day March 5,2017 at 2 pm

Closing day May 20, 2017 at 10 am

Board Team

Fundraiser- Bonnie Chetwood

ideas include crispy cream donuts, popcorn, chocolate, and cookie dough, just a few ideas for the fundraiser. James – bring back a proposal for next meeting.

V.P.- Scott Lewis

Wee need to try to get more people involved.

Concession stand: Catie motion we renew the contract with Dwayne & Sheila. Ray seconded the motion. all were in favor, and motion carried. Sheila suggested we get recycling bin.

Coaching Coordinator - Ray Aitken

Disappointed in the pitching outcome only had 2. we need to put more effort in getting kids to play more.

Management Report-

sign sells pay the maintenance. Sign is \$400a year & renewed is \$200 a year. We need \$6000 to start it pays uniforms, and everything for kids to play.

Safety Officer- Catie Estland

Trying to get grants to update te restrooms, concession stand, parking lot, and maybe a small playground. Playing fields at least 30 years old and has not been updated. Catie will start looking for bids for updates. needs estimates approved, letters of approval from district or Municipal. We will pick a night to brain storm, to see what needs to be fixed. Everyone can come to the meeting, doesn't have to be only from the board. Look into the Peterson Foundation for a grant.

We need to get 8 to 10 people to help with the fields. so we can make a schedule for the lawn.

Motion to adjourned by Sara

meeting was adjourned at 3:42 pm